City of McCleary





To:	Mayor Miller and Council
From:	Paul Nott
Date:	8/7/2024
Department:	Light and Power

Hello All,

Since our last report we have completed the Maple Street project and have begun the well road project. Back in March, someone chopped down a tree that tore down our neutral conductor for 10 spans of wire. This created a power outage for over half of our customers. While making the repairs to restore service we were made aware of the condition of the poles. All of us were surprised that the poles were still upright and not all on the ground. Because of the significance and location of this section of line we made it a priority to rebuild it and had to put other projects aside. Currently we are just over halfway complete, and our goal is to be completed by the Friday the 16th.

As always we are also working on customer service requests and maintenance issues as they arise.

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us...

Paul